At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 18th day of August, 2008

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Absent:
       Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


           Martin Moomey, from Carter Avenue, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            #14         Deleted


New #14   CODE COMPLIANCE: Copier
4.       COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

            MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the
amount of $496,421.60, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

                        VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Benedict – yes;

Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

                        Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

6.       PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.): Light and Heavy Equipment   

            and Recreational Vehicle Overlay District                               

            Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper                             postings have been done for this Public Hearing for Light and Heavy Equipment and Recreational Vehicle Overlay District. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 1, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in Sentinel on August 5, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Time on August 6, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.

MOTION was made a 7:06 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing for the Light and Heavy Equipment and Recreational Vehicle Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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Supervisor Booth said this is a Local Law amending Chapter 185, entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish A Light and Heavy Industrial Equipment and Recreational Vehicle Sales, Service and Repair zone.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this proposed amendment 


would effect B District properties along Route 9W. Mr. Taylor pointed to a map of the property in the overlay district for the public to view. The Local Law would add a category of permitted use that is subject to a site plan review, for that area of the Town. If the Local Law is adopted the use  permitted is for light and heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service and repair. Presently in the Town those uses are not permitted even though there are some uses that meet that description. The applicant recently went before the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals. He was advised that the use is not permitted under the Zoning Code. The applicant has petitioned the Town Board for a change in the zoning to allow this use as indicated by the map provided. Upon the Town Board receiving this application they referred this matter to its planning consultants, who developed a proposed zoning amendment which is the topic of tonight’s hearing. The zoning amendment includes a definition for the light and heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service and repair. It also defines recreational vehicles and amends the Code to allow this use subject to minimum requirements set forth in the Local Law. The Law states the minimum lot area is 20,000 square feet, minimum lot width is 100 feet, a minimum lot depth of 150 feet, a minimum front yard of 60 feet, minimum rear yard of 30 feet, minimum one side yard of 15 feet, minimum both side yards of 30 feet, maximum lot building coverage of 40 feet with public water and sewer and 50 % with public water and sewer, maximum building height of 35 feet, and a maximum lot surface coverage of 80%. The buffer requirements incorporated with the Local Law that applies to those properties that are bound on residentially zoned properties. The landscape natural buffer must be equal to the minimum setback for these properties. The minimum rear set back requirement is 30 feet and the minimum side yard requirement is 15 feet. The Local Law requires the applicant to apply to the Planning Board for site plan review and the process would involve an environmental review by the Planning Board as well as a review of the proposal in that area with the Zoning Board’s requirements. The property that is the subject of this petition is located at 5505 Route 9W and is currently occupied by Import Auto Service. The applicant currently has premises in Marlboro. They are known as Taylor Equipment Corporation and are proposing this use for the 5505 Route 9W location.   

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments or questions from the council.


The council did not have any questions or comments.


Supervisor Booth opened this Public Hearing up to the public. He asked anyone who had comments to come to the microphone and state their name and address. 

Pamela Gatje, Carter Avenue, said the appearance of Route 9W where the overlay is going is terrible. She asked what this amendment is changing. 
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Mr. Taylor said it is essentially saying that along that entire strip businesses can sell heavy and light industrial equipment. It does not just apply to one particular property; it applies to the entire strip. There is a provision within the law that landscaping will be provided and maintained along all of the property boundaries that front Route 9W and located next to residential property. The site plan review process will determine what the proposed landscaping will be. 


Ms. Gatje asked about the existing businesses, particularly a business that is named Bob Cat. The business fronts 9W and the sideyard face Carter Avenue. They sell big equipment. Will they be required to have buffers? 


Mr. Taylor said with this law they are grandfathered in, if they expand their business then at that point they would be required to come in for a site plan review.     


Ray Bayack, Leslie Road, asked why the Town was changing the zoning for the whole area, when only one business wants it changed. It is his opinion that only the business asking for the change should be rezoned. He also has concerns about the added traffic the change in zoning would bring. 


Mr. Taylor said the Board could look at reducing the size of the rezoning strip but the Town can not change the zoning for one property. It would be considered spot zoning and under New York State Law it is not allowed. 


Mr. Bayack asked the Board to consider rezoning a smaller area than what is proposed.

Mr. Taylor said the Board will take all comments under consideration.


Supervisor Booth said when this request for the rezoning was received, the Board looked at the area, and the businesses located in that area. They decided to include them in the rezoning. The reason for this decision is so when those businesses want to expand, the Town can require them to raise their standards to the new zoning requirements. Any business that wants to expand in that area will have to meet the Planning Board’s design standards. This is a way to upgrade this area.  


Frank Galli, Willella Place, asked if this zoning goes through, will used car sales be allowed in the rezoned portion of Route 9W. He said the rezoning of Route 9W will create a lot of work for the Zoning Board. It is his opinion the rezoning should not be done for just one business request in this area of the Town.


Supervisor Booth said used car sales will still not be allowed. He thanked Mr. Galli for his input.

Tom Coupart, Lattintown Road, asked Mr. Taylor for a clarification for the Buffer for this rezoning. 
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Mr. Taylor said there is a buffer requirement that applies where the property borders on a residentially zoned property. The minimum required yard would have to have a buffer. The buffer could be natural vegetation or natural vegetation enhanced by landscaping or just landscaping depending on the property. Properties with frontage on Route 9W are also required to have landscaping to improve the appearance of the facility from the highway. 


Lee Ann Cerbone, Carter Avenue, asked if recreational and heavy equipment are allowed to be sold in this area now.


Mr. Taylor said it is not. 


Ms. Cerbone said currently the noise level on Route 9W is very loud and she has a concern that it will be even louder if this zoning change passes.


She is opposed to the change. 


Thomas Houston, Oak Drive, said he is opposed to the overlay because Route 9W can not handle any more traffic.


Ernie Spignardo, Oaks Drive, said that Route 9 W is an eyesore in the Town of Newburgh. He is opposed to having the heavy equipment sales, that would increase the situation. 


Patricia Bayack, Leslie Road, asked how the code will be enforced. She has a concern that the Code will not be enforced. 

Supervisor Booth said there are current zoning codes in effect along Route 9W that are enforced by the Code Compliance Department.


Mary Cosen, Lakeside Road, said she is proud of what is going on with the rezoning of Route 9W. She stated with all the people in the Town very few residents are here tonight opposing the overlay district. She is in favor of the overlay. It is her opinion that it will force people, who are going to make a change, to upgrade their property and will good for the Town.

Supervisor Booth said that the Town of Newburgh has an excellent Planning Board and it is the hope that this rezoning will improve the aesthetics of Route 9W.


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. No one came forward. He then asked the Board members if they had any questions or comments.

They said not at this time. 


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to read aloud a letter sent by J. Leo Glynn. (see attached)


MOTION was made at 7:40 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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Supervisor Booth recommended that the Board members review the comments from tonight’s meeting before voting on this item. All of the Board members agreed.

7.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.): Amending Local Law Chapter 185 for Accessory Apartments

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper                             postings have been done for this Public Hearing to Amend the Local Law Chapter 185 for Accessory Apartments.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 1, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in Sentinel on August 5, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 6, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.


MOTION was made at 7:41 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this Public Hearing to amend the Local Law Chapter 185 Accessory Apartments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mr. Taylor said this Local Law proposes to implement a change that was discussed in the Town’s Comprehensive Plan. This is a change in the administrative procedure for accessory apartments and was identified in the Town’s Code in 1991 as a method of increasing affordable housing within the Town. This proposal would change the approval process for accessory apartments. At present, an applicant who applies for a permit for an accessory apartment, applies to the Zoning Board for a special permit. This Local Law would remove the Zoning Board of Appeals from the process. Instead the permits will be reviewed by the Town’s Code Compliance Department. The standards for the accessory apartments in the zoning code were revised and the Code Compliance Department would now determine if an accessory apartment meets the requirements. The requirements are as follows:

1. The square footage has to be at least 450 square feet and no larger than 700 square feet. 
2. Have at least one off-street parking space.

3. The construction of an accessory apartment can not facilitate any decrease of the front yard set back. 
4. Accessory Apartments are only permitted in a single family dwelling.
These apartments are meant to be small in size and not a duplex dwelling. 
This is the second Public Hearing on this Local Law, following the first hearing it was determined that is was appropriate to include a limit on the  occupancy of the accessory apartments within the Local Law. The Board discussed the possibility and agreed on limiting the occupancy to five individuals.

Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any questions or comments at this time.    

Councilman Woolsey said there is another requirement on an accessory apartment, in which the landlord must live in the main dwelling. 
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Mr. Taylor said that is a current requirement and will remain as a requirement in the new Law. 

Supervisor Booth wanted to clarify that accessory apartments are currently allowed in the Town of Newburgh. This will enable the Board to refine the standards and the procedure for building an accessory apartment. 

Councilman Woolsey said it is his hope this will bring residents, who have illegal apartments forward and enable the Assessor to update the assessment for that property. 

Councilwoman Greene said, with the state of the economy, this Local Law will help families remain in the Town of Newburgh and still give them their own space. 
Supervisor Booth opened the Public Hearing up to the Public. He asked the audience to step up to the microphone; state their name and address, and the Board will do their best to answer their questions. 


Patricia Bayack, Leslie Road, questioned allowing five people to live in a 450 square foot apartment. 


Supervisor Booth said the size limit on the accessory apartments is between 450 and 700 square feet. The Board agonized over this issue and what they took under consideration was a young couple moving back home with young children. The New York State Building Code also has regulations on limiting the amount of residencts who can live in a dwelling.  


Laura Granger, Meadow Winds, said it is her opinion that she has the right to know if her neighbors are going to rent the bottom half of their house. She wants to be contacted by zoning before a neighbor of hers is allowed to build an apartment in their house. She asked if there was a Law where school age children could only share a bedroom with a child of the same sex. She is opposed to five people in a 700 square foot apartment and asked if this presented a fire code violation. 

Supervisor Booth said there is a fire code for buildings with three or more apartments.


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh does not have affordable housing and this Law is designed to help families with their mortgage and taxes.


Councilwoman Greene said anyone who wanted to build an accessory apartment has to meet the standards put forth by Code Compliance. 

Gladys Bell, Dogwood Hills, said the Board is looking at an ideal situation with ethical people. She sees it differently. Her version is an unethical landlord who will rent to anybody. It is her opinion that five people in such a small space would not be a good situation. There are other ways to have affordable housing in the Town of Newburgh.

Councilman Benedict asked the audience what number of people they would be comfortable with. 


The general consensus was two. 
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Councilwoman Greene said the Board did discuss the possibility of a young couple who has a baby and another on the way. With this Local Law they would not have to move right away. 


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if changing the occupancy would be a major change.


Mr. Taylor said another Public Hearing would have to be conducted.


Robert Leibmann Orange Lake, said he had a rental that he sold because tenants do not have the same mindset as someone who owns. He also objects to five people in such a small place. 


Supervisor Booth said all accessory apartments have to be owner occupied. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions.


There were none. 


MOTION was made at 8:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.       PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Amending Chapter 95  entitled  
            Clothing Bins and Dumpsters

            Supervisor Booth said this is the seconded Public Hearing for Amending Chapter 95 entitled Clothing Bins and Dumpsters. He asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings have been done for this Public Hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 1, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in Sentinel on August 5, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 6, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.


MOTION was made at 8:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing to Amend Chapter 95 entitled Clothing Bins and Dumpster. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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Mr. Taylor said this Local Law introduces a permit requirement for clothing bins and various restrictions. If this Law is enacted clothing bins can only be placed by 501C3 charitable organizations, Town of Newburgh Fire Districts and Companies, the Town of Newburgh Volunteer Ambulance Corps, Religious organizations and Veterans organizations. All of these organizations need to have premises in the Town. The bins can only be placed on premises owned by the above mentioned organizations; they, in turn, can have another organization place the clothing bin on their property. The Local Law introduces additional requirements with the replacement of clothing bins as follows:


1. They can not be placed in the minimum required front yard set back. 


2. They can not be placed where they would interfere with the traffic flow   
                circulation or  visibility on the site.

            3. They can not be placed where there is a residential dwelling.

 The clothing bins have maintenance requirements, identification                                   
 requirements that must be on the bins. There is a limit of two bins per site.

Supervisor Booth asked if the Board had any comments or questions.

Councilwoman Greene questioned if she belonged to a particular church, and owed a business in the Town of Newburgh, could the church ask her to put a clothing bin on her property.

Mr. Taylor said yes they could. 

Leonard Bell, co-owner of the Ethan Allen Gallery in the Town of Newburgh, wanted clarification on the placement of the bins. He said there are four bins on the property next to his business, therefore are they illegal. He asked if the Law is in effect now.  

Supervisor Booth said the Law is not in effect at present. The Board is working diligently to put this Local Law in place.
Gladys Bell, Dogwood Hills Road, stated she is the co-owner with her family of a business in Newburgh, proud to be a resident of the Town and she is opposed to a new Law that would allow the placement of clothing bins in the Town of Newburgh. There are charitable outlets that represent the YMCA on Ann Street, St. Lukes Cornwall Hospital Outlet on Route 94, Goodwill at Kmart. Habit for Humanity now has a building where they take merchandise. These organizations sell the donations and the money goes to that particular charity. Their locations all have easy access for dispensing your belongings. She does not see why the Town needs to have clothing bins located throughout the Town. They are an eyesore and are a danger to drivers. 
Supervisor Booth said if this Law is passed tonight then all of the properties that have existing clothing bins will be prohibited. He said all of the fine organizations that Mrs. Bell mentioned will be able to place the clothing bins on the properties Mr. Taylor mentioned above. 

Councilman Woolsey thanked Mrs. Bell because she was instrumental to him for setting the motion for the need of this Local Law. 

Laura Granger, Meadow Winds, asked how the Town was going to have the bins removed. 
Supervisor Booth said the property owners will be notified that the bins have to be removed and they will be given a certain time frame to do so. 
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Supervisor Booth said once this Local Law is passed, the property owners will have 30 days and if the bins are not removed then the property owners will be fined. 
Andrew Mauriello, Dogwood Hills Road, asked about a particular bin on Route 9W and if it would be allowed under the new Law. He said these bins are very unattractive and are not for the good of the Town.

Supervisor Booth said it would not be allowed and it would have to be removed.  
Mrs. Bell asked if the Town would publicize where the charitable organization buildings are located to educate people who want to donate their clothing. 

Councilwoman Greene asked the public to let the Town know if they see any unwanted clothing bins.

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any further questions.

There were none.

MOTION was made at 8:24 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the resolution of SEQR designation and determination-Local Law # 3 of 2008-A Local Law amending chapter 95 entitled “Dumpsters and Garbage” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Clothing Bin Containers. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law #3 of 2008-Amending Chapter 95 entitled “Dumpsters and Garbage” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Clothing Bin Containers. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9. PUBLIC HEARING (7:45 p.m.) Tarsio Subdivision Drainage District.     

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings have been done for this Public Hearing.
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since July 31, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in Sentinel on August 1, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 6, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 8:26 p.m. to open the Public Hearing for the Tarsio Subdivision Drainage District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

            Mr. Taylor said this drainage district is proposed with a twelve lot subdivision on Old Little Britain Road. The applicant has petitioned for the establishment of a drainage district. The formation of the drainage district will mean assessments will be levied for lot owners within the subdivision. The Town will undertake the maintenance and repair of the facilities from money that is collected from the lot owners. 

Ken Lytle, the representative for the applicant came forward. He said the yearly cost for each lot owner will be $275.00. This includes the cleaning and inspections of the catch basins, mowing of the basin areas, and the liability insurance. He said the property is located off of Old Little Britain Road and behind the Multen Memorial Church. There are two town roads proposed to serve these 12 individual lots, a water main will be installed, and individual septic systems will be used. This has been before the Board of Health for approval and this approval is needed. The drainage will drain down into a pond on the East side of the property and then discharge out to the wet areas. During the approval process it was reviewed by the Planning Board engineers. The water is not allowed to leave the site any faster than it does at present. There will be no modification done to the neighbors’ properties.   

Councilwoman Greene asked if the drainage district ponds will be owned by the two lots owners that are indicated on the map. She asked if they will be assessed for those ponds. 


Mr. Ken Lytle said that is correct. 


Councilwoman Greene then asked Mr. Taylor what the Town’s liability would be. 


Mr. Taylor said the Town still has the duty to maintain those ponds and they are also obtaining easements for access to these ponds to perform these duties. The Town and the lot owner both have an element of liability. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if fencing of the ponds is going to be required.


Mr. Taylor said fences and landscaping requirements are provided for in this Resolution. 


Councilman Woolsey asked who would be responsible for the maintenance of the fencing and landscaping.
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Mr. Taylor said the responsibility would lie with the Town. 


Councilman Benedict can not see a homeowner wanting to pay the taxes on these drainage ponds. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions from the Board or audience. 


Mr. Lydman asked Mr. Taylor if there was a law entitled entrapment nuisance.

Mr. Taylor said there is a principle, not a Law, and it establishes liability       in certain instances where a property owner has a condition on a site that could lead to an injury by an individual on the property. This is a concern with these types of facilities and that is why the Town Board has instituted 


measures to protect individuals, particularly children, who are entering into the detention basins. There is an overriding circumstance that has been imposed for the need to contain stormwater and prevent surplus flow from sites. This is the primary reason the Town is now dealing with the storm water drainage districts and these facilities are now being installed in every proposed development in the Town. 

Mr. Lydman asked if there was a provision that holds a child harmless for  damage that may be caused. 


Mr. Taylor said there is a provision in New York State that provides for the liability to a child and the liability caused by a child. 


MOTION was made at 8:38 by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     
Mr. Taylor said there is a Resolution prepared for the Board to consider tonight.


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution making certain determinations in relation to and approving the establishment of the Tarsio Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant to article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woosley.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if this Resolution has Mr. Taylor’s approval.


Mr. Taylor said he has reviewed the resolutions and it does have his approval.


Councilwoman Greene asked if the Resolution includes the fencing for this Drainage District.


Mr. Taylor said it was included. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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10.
PUBLIC HEARING (8:00 p.m.): (202-b) hearing for Increase and Improvements of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District-

 
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant.


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings have been done for this Public Hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 5, 2008, a legal advertisement announcing this Public Hearing was in Sentinel on August 5, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 6, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State law to have this Public Hearing at this time.


MOTION was made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing for the Increase and Improvements of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District-Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Mr. Taylor said this procedure is one that is being conducted pursuant to  Section 202B of the Town Law. The project is a proposed facility on Town owned property located on Lattintown Road. This project will entail the construction of a water treatment plant to treat water that the Town draws from the Delaware Aqueduct. The facility will be part of the Consolidated Water District, which the Town serves with municipal water. The estimated cost of the project is $26,900,000.00. The Town has previously operated under a grant of water filtration avoidance by the New York State Department of Health for the water it draws from the Delaware Aqueduct. The Town has not met the new quality standards for municipal water with the Department of Health. The United States Environmental Protection Agency has undertaken proceedings which compel the Town to construct this water treatment plant. At this time Mr. Taylor introduced the Town’s project consulting engineers Kevin Castro, Project Manager, and Andrew Weiss, Project Engineer, who are both from Stearns & Wheler, to further present this project. Mr. Castro said Sterns and Wheler have been working on studies and a design in support of a water treatment plant for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap. There are drinking water regulations required by the US Environmental Protection Agency and the New York Department of Health. Tonight they are here to give a brief presentation on the background leading up to this project, what the project will consist of, the project cost and a compliance schedule. (see attached)


Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Town Board members had any questions or comments. 


There were no questions from the Board members. 


Supervisor Booth asked the public if they had any questions. 

Mr. Bell, co-owner of Ethan Allen, asked what the residents of the Town of Newburgh can do, at this time, to insure safe drinking water until this project is complete.
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Mr. Taylor said the Town has in the past violated certain water quality standards. One in particular is the haloacetic acid content, a byproduct of the chlorination process. The Town is now, and continues to be, in compliance. 

Mrs. Bell asked why the Town has waited so long to build this filtration plant. 


Supervisor Booth said in 1990 the Town received a filtration avoidance permit. At that time the haloacetic acid was not required to be tested.


Mrs. Bell asked if New York State is going to help the Town with the funding.


Mr. Taylor said the Town has currently submitted an application to the New York State Environment Facility Corporation. It is not a grant application, but it does provide funding. This Town Board will pursue every avenue for the funding of this project. 


Linda Parks, Colden Hill Road, asked if this is going to affect people who do not have Town water and sewer, but are anticipating having it in the future.  


Mr. Taylor said the areas that the Town may serve in the future by extending its district are separate from this project. This insures those people who have Town water will receive filtered water. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions.


MOTION was made at 9:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if the next action is to declare a Resolution naming the Town Board as Lead Agency.

Mr. Taylor said environmental review was done for this project an assessment was prepared and circulated to all involved agencies with a notice that the Town Board will assume the position of Lead Agency. A 30 day period has passed and the Town Board acted to declare itself as the Environmental Review of this project. At this time the Board can consider whether an environmental impact statement is required for this project. The Resolution before the Board would determine that an impact statement is not required and the Board is issuing a Negative Declaration. The Board carefully examined all of the environmental factors including that this project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board as Lead Agency Adopting a Negative Declaration for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant Project in a coordinated review pursuant to SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mr. Taylor said the next action the Board can consider tonight is a Public Interest Order for this project. This is a requirement of the Town Law Section 202B the proceeding he referenced earlier. When the Board adopts this Public Interest Order they will be finding that it is in the public interest to undertake the project at a maximum estimated cost of $26,900,000.00. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the increase and improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mr. Taylor said with these two actions the Board can now consider a Resolution authorizing the issuance of $26,900,000.00 in bonds for the Town to pay for this project. The Board may be looking for additional funding sources in the way of grants and other options for this project, but in order for the Board to secure the State Environment Facility Incorporation low interest funding for this project, the Town Board has to adopt this Resolution tonight. This is an authorization Resolution. Following its adoption an estoppel notice will be published, then this Resolution will be made secure if it is challenged. The environmental facility will then have comfort to proceed with its necessary proceedings in order to secure low interest financing for this project in the markets. This Resolution requires an action by the majority plus one of the Board and it must be in unaninous vote by the Board tonight given Councilman Piaquadio’s absence.   


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution authorizing the issuance of $26,900,000.00 Bonds of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York to pay the cost of the increase and improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District, in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if any further action was needed tonight.
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Mr. Taylor said he and Supervisor Booth discussed the fact that the Board is required by EFC to also enter into a consulting engineering agreement. It is the Board’s preference to wait for Mr. Osborne’s, Town Engineer, return and inquiry. This will be an agenda item for the Work Session scheduled for August 27th.


Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for their input and Mr. Castro and Mr. Weiss for coming. 

11.
RECREATION:

            A. Purchase of Replacement Slide for Playground (Parkland Trust) and Upgrading Guard Shack Windows

            Supervisor Booth said there is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for a spiral slide at an estimated cost of $1,294.06. This slide will replace the existing damaged/defective slide at the Chadwick Lake Park playground, for an amount not to exceed $1,500.00, this includes the freight charges. Mr. Petrillo is also requesting the replacement of the Chadwick Lake Park guardhouse windows. He submitted a quote from Johnston Millwork, located at 38 South Dix Avenue, Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $1,375.00. He is asking for the total amount not to exceed $2,875.00.


Supervisor Booth asked if the money for both of these projects will come out of the Capital Improvement Account. 


Mr. Taylor said it is his understanding that Mr. Petrillo has verified that these items do come under the Master Plan. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated August 14, 2008, submitted by Mr. Petrillo to withdraw $2,875.00 from the Capital Reserve Account to pay for the slide at Chadwick Lake Park playground and to replace the windows at the Chadwick Lake Guardhouse. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B. Request to Hire Chauffeur

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated August 11, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to hire a part time chauffeur for the Town’s Dial-A-Bus and Senior Transportation programs. The new hire will fill the last vacant spot for the Chauffeur positions at the Recreation Department. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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12. Justice Court: Authorization of Grant and Associated Purchases

Supervisor Booth said the Board has before them a copy of the 2008 Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP). Applications will not be accepted after August 31, 2008. 

Councilman Woolsey said the equipment that is being requested can only be purchased if this Grant is approved. All the other Board members agreed. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Grant application for the JCAP. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13. ASSESSOR: Software Purchase (Computer Reserve)
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Fogarty, FIAO Sole Assessor, is requesting to upgrade the sewer bond roll tracking software to SCA’s window based bond system. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to take $3,675.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund to upgrade the Town’s sewer bond roll tracking software to SCA’s windows based bond system. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION Councilman Woolsey suggested putting the annual service and unlimited tech support for the full year in the amount of $600.00 into the budget. 

Councilwoman Greene said she did speak to Mr. Fogarty and there is a yearly cost of $600.00 to the Town and this system is needed.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 13, 2008, submitted by Mr. Fogarty to purchase the sewer bond roll tracking software from Software Consulting Associated, Inc., located in Red Hook, New York. The costs of implementing this system are as follows:

Purchase of an additional license and

Setup of a separate bond roll database:                                     $2,500.00


Installation, setup and training on the software (5 hours)              575.00


Annual Service – unlimited tech support for full year:                  600.00


The total first year cost is:                                                         $3,675.00

            The annual cost for the second and subsequent years will be      $600.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

14. CODE COMPLIANCE: Purchase of Copier

This item was deleted.
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New 14. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie said hunting licenses went on sale at the Town Clerk’s Office for the 2008 – 2009 session today. The DEC changed the procedure this year and all of the Towns in New York State went on sale at the same time, causing the system to crash. He commended his staff for doing an exceptional job. He also announced that his office and the Receiver of Taxes Office will be open for business on September 27th   from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. Mr. Anthony Marino, County Legislator, will also be at Town Hall to answer anyone’s questions 
15. PUBLIC COMMENTS
                               TRANSCRIPT

Laura Granger, 216 East Meadow Winds.

Councilman Woolsey asked Ms. Granger to move up to the microphone, please.

Supervisor Booth said every time the air conditioner goes on we can not hear.

Ms. Granger, 216 East Meadow Winds, said I want to know what is going on with my road again, Um last time I was here in May, Mr. Osborne said that the roads are going to be started to be fixed by Mr. Teicher. Some work has taken place. They have removed some of the road where manholes need to be replaced or whatever the other holes are. I don’t know what those are. A water main, something, but work has stopped for at least two weeks. I took a drive around today and they are hazardous. They have removed the roadway square pieces around whatever the little holes are. 

Supervisor Booth said catch basins.

Ms. Granger, said catch basins have been like that for ever.  I don’t know if they are water mains, they are only little holes, only little pipes. So those are sticking straight out of the ground, with no protection around them. I have noticed that they are in the beginning of the driveways, at the beginning of intersections, they are hazardous. So I don’t know why it stopped. Today I even noticed that all the equipment is gone. 

Supervisor Booth said we do not know why they stopped either, but what I can tell you that we also stopped, the Town of Newburgh is no longer issuing Certificates of Occupancy for any buildings until we are satisfied that those improvements are going to be completed. 

Ms. Granger said I have also heard that they are suing you, because you did that.

Supervisor Booth said yes, it is part of  business.

Ms. Granger, said I don’t blame you I don’t have an issue with that, but we have got to do something about the hazardous roads. I know the Town of Newburgh doesn’t own the road yet, but the Town of Newburgh had to inspect the work that was being done so that they can own the road. So there’s got to be a bond. Something has got to be done it is hazardous.
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Supervisor Booth said that is part of the process we are trying to remedy. Mr. Taylor can probably explain some of our options. One of our options right now is not to issue any further Certificates of Occupancy.
Ms. Granger said which I think is fine, but as homeowners at this point. I mean we have already had cars totaled up there, because of the way the roads were before. Now the road is worse. I know two cars have gotten totaled by going over the manhole covers, were too high for too many years. We have erosion going down the road were they had lifted up the roadway around the storm drains, so the erosion is in people’s driveway. I mean before they get into their driveway. I don’t know how they are getting into their driveway, without bottoming out. 

* Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town
Supervisor Booth, asked Mark what, as far as where we are at right now, are we exercising out options. We have other options down the road with bonding, but we are not in the position to hold bonds to do the work ourselves.  

Mark Taylor said the Town Board has made certain determinations as to how to proceed with the developer and that is to withhold Certificates of Occupancy, as a Town Board determination. Obviously that has consequences with respect to the position with the developer. The Town does hold Performance Securities with respect to the conditions of the roads and that certainly is an option available to it. but given what is already transpired,  I am not comfortable discussing those options, unfortunately in public, with the involvement with the Town Board. It does hold Ssecurity Performance Security and certainly one can call those securities. That does not mean that something will happen automatically so our Letters of Credits, some were issued by performance bond companies, which may respond in a different fashions to the Town’s Declaration of Default. It is possible that, or likely that, we would be involved in litigations with both the developer and the bond company before the roads were approved. 

Ms. Granger asked what they are supposed to do in the mean time, park at the bottom of the hill.

Supervisor Booth said, well as right now, we are doing what we can to try to minimize the potential litigation, and put what pressure we can on them to complete, what is our understanding, before moving forward on the roads. We are not releasing the CO’s at this point. 

Councilman Woolsey said it will be in hopes that the whole development up there  will get behind this Town Board for what we are trying to do and the dilemma that we are going through to try to get it taken care of , for you people. 

Ms. Granger said in all honesty eight years we have been trying to get the Town Board on our side on issues around that. 

Councilman Woolsey said maybe you have been, but the Town Board has always been on your side. Believe me when I tell you this. 

Ms. Granger said it is eight years and the roads have been a mess, plus all of all the other issues that we have. I can only bring up one at a time. 
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Councilman Woolsey said it is too long. We had to fight and get our attorney and our engineer involved in every street that was taken care of and now we are continuing, we have not let up, but we need your support. 

Ms. Granger said I guess you need to let me know what that means and what you want me to do for you for support. Obviously you know, like the Bell’s, I take pride in my house, but the rest of the place looks like crap. 
Councilman Woolsey said in fact most people up there do take pride in their house and God Bless them for that, but we definitely need your support. We are not against you, by no means. We are not against the developer either, but we do defiantly have to know that, if we go into litigation, you people will be behind us.

Ms. Granger said well I am sure but maybe Mr. Woolsey next time we have a meeting, nobody up there knows what is going on, nobody.
Councilman Woolsey said there are certain things our attorney has already said that we can not divulge right now. So I was there to your meetings, I don’t remember seeing you there, but you could have very well been there. I was there back in October. I left the door open. The Supervisor has left the door open. 

Ms. Granger said I guess we just need to know what you need from us, but what it is is they will start doing whatever you tell them to do for a day or two until you start given the CO’s and then it all stops again. We need things done before you issue the C of O to get things started again. 

Councilman Woolsey said we want to know that we can count on you that we need to have you pack this hall. 

Ms. Granger said I don’t know if we can do that any more. Eight years ago sure. We were in here in droves eight years ago, but it is eight years later and we can’t drive up the hill. You know I am here. I come every chance I can come. I probably come eight times a year. I come when I can but as you can see, I don’t even live up in that thing. I just live in the development itself. You know and if I drive to the swimming pool you are like this trying to go up a straight road. You know that is why I am here I am worried about the rest of the development. These people are tired you know it has been eight years of fighting you know we haven’t gotten any thing done in eight years. I can’t even get a lawn mowed, we do not have restrictions on trees, which I think is amazing that a private property can be a mess and it is OK. We had something going on for us, but it has been eight years. I will do my best to get people in here. 

Councilman Woolsey said don’t get frustrated with me.

Ms. Granger, said I know but it has been eight years. The Town must have got fat because nothing gets done. You know I can not believe that because I am an ex- employee of a Building Department. You know I’ve got to trust you guys but we need some help. 

Councilman Woolsey said we are doing everything that we possibly can and there are certain things, like our attorney has said, that we just can not divulge because of litigation. 
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Supervisor Booth said we are trying to use any leverage we can. If you were in the Building Department before you know the limitations on which municipalities do have. 

Ms. Granger said I do, but again, we need to know you have bonds and that they are not doing there what they are suppose to. 
Supervisor Booth said that is correct, when we get to those crossroads, which we seem to be approaching, at the advice of our attorney, we will go forward. Right now we are using what leverage we do have to get them to move in a forward motion to get things done. It has been frustrating for us too and especially for me as a Code Enforcement Officer. I have been dealing with them from the conception of that project and the Town is not get involved with private roads and other things we don’t have any jurisdiction over. 
Ms. Granger, said is there Code enforcement on abandon properties though. I mean he got basements built, nothing around it, you know and stopped. There is weeds growing out you know and stuff like that. To me that is abandonment. There’s abandon cars over there, there are abandon equipment, heavy equipment. If he is not there in a current amount of time isn’t there code requirements he needs to meet. I just want my, I don’t care if he builds another thing up there, I don’t care, I would rather them not be up there, but he has got to clean it up. 

Supervisor Booth said right.

Ms. Granger said why is there no code for that. 

Supervisor Booth said I believe there is housing maintenance and right know, what we are concentrating on is trying to get what you have mentioned up front is to get the roads done properly. That is where we are right now, as far as our withholding of the CO’s.

Councilman Woolsey said we have not taken over those roads yet.

Ms. Granger said I understand that, but you can’t take them over if he doesn’t do them and the only way you can do it is if you spend his bond money and do it yourself. So how long is that going to take? 

Supervisor Booth said it is going to be a very long and drawn out litigation. If we can get it done without going through that process we will. That is just going to extend the time that it is not done. 

Ms. Granger said I guess if there is some communication that the Town can have with the people who live up there so we can know what is going on and what you need from us. If you need us to do whatever you need us to do, in order for our environment to look better and what needs to be done. Then have them gone. If that means years of lawsuits or whatever I just want the place to look good. I want it over with. Whatever it takes, but we need some communication with the Town and we are not getting that. 

Supervisor Booth said we just want it done right, because the Town, including yourself, are going to be ones who are the caretakers after they leave. 
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Ms. Granger said right so just a little more communication with the Town. I don’t know how we are going to do that, but for us to come here and not know why, because he is not going to reply to anyone’s emails either. We have other issues with them that we have to work out that the Town can not be part of since it is a Homeowner’s Association. That is not getting done either. Just a little more communication would be nice.  

Hi may name is Maureen Bovino. I live at 1132 Maggie Road and that is in Meadow Winds, prior to that I lived 30 years in the Town of Fishkill. We owned a home and two years ago we bought the condominium here in Meadow Winds. I took the liberty, the last week, and went through all of the Town Board meetings. I went through it since 2005 and read through every meeting that pertained to 
Meadow Winds and came across a lot of people that were very frustrated with Teischer and everything he has done there. If I would have know that this was going on I would have never bought in Meadow Winds at all. I am sorry I did because right now I don’t know what is going to happen there. The roads as she said is horrendous. The road is coming up. The roads are not going to last this winter. The gravel, every time it rains the gravel comes up, there are more potholes that come up, the school buses won’t come up the road. They park at the end of the road, the people to drop off their kids. Everybody is frustrated that they 

just do not know what to do next. Teischer refuses to even call people back. He won’t talk to them at all. Because I live in the condominium,  I am going to run for the Board to see if I can do anything to talk to the Town. It’s frustrating, it really is frustrating. I am really afraid that our homes are going to depreciate so much that nobody wants to move in there and then you are going to be stuck with all of these homes. I did the walking and driving like she has done up through there. It looked like he made the attempt to try to do some things, but he left gigantic holes in the middle of the road. There was equipment there and now it is gone down by the new Town Homes. He just left it. He did not do anything with the rest of the foundation. He has a big open hole up there. Nothing is there. Somebody is going to get hurt and what she said I would like from the Town if they would tell us as a community what we can do to get everything finished up there. Otherwise everyone is going to be so frustrated and just leave it. Then you are going to be stuck with all of these homes up there and nobody is going to live there. 

Supervisor Booth said that is why we made the decision to hold off on future Certificates of Occupancy and that is why we are standing our ground. We have tried to work in stages with the developer and we found that to be uneventful in a positive way. Like you say, it starts it stops, it starts it stops. Right now it was mentioned that we are under a threat of a lawsuit but I think it is still the consensus of this Board, and you can correct me if I am wrong, that we are not backing down. If causing them to stop their cash flow, at this point to make them move forward on these fundamental issues, epically to the roads. If this is what it takes then I think that is what we are prepared to do. 

Ms. Bovino said the Town still has some bonds on the road. Everything else has been released to him the landscaping everything. The only thing that is left is this paving. I am not sure how much the bond is but if I were Teicher I wouldn’t pave the road, not with how much is going to cost him to pave it. We had a million dollar bond to pave those roads it will cost him more than a million dollars to pave all of those roads. Why should he pave it.
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Supervisor Booth said that is one thing that he will ask for consideration too. With the cost of blacktop and again we did not set the schedule. He set the schedule. 

Ms. Bovino said, so like she said, whatever we can do as a community. I am ready to call channel 7 news and have them come up here with a camera crew and do whatever possible. Try to get Teischer to come in there and finish at least the roads. Whatever the Town needs us to do as a community we will back the Town. We have to know what is going to be happening. Thank You.

Supervisor Booth said you are welcome. We are trying to exercise all of our alternatives to get them to finishes. This has been an ongoing problem almost from day one, in some way shape of form. As frustrating as it is for you it has been for us. You as homeowners have a lot invested. Not to get into to much trouble, we have a lot of good builders in which we do not inexperience this type of problems. Unfortunately we have experienced several problems with this developer and the homeowners have experienced many problems. Under the advisement of our attorney we are still going to do the best we can to get them to do the right thing and finish those roads. Ultimately people are going to be responsible so we want to do our best to make sure we get the best product we can. Eventually it will be all turned over and on the back of the taxpayers. That is who we are also trying to protect. 

Ms. Bovino said thank you.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions from the Board members. He said everybody has been very supportive of Mark and I on this.

Councilman Woolsey asked what affiliation with the news was the gentleman in the back with. 

He said the Newburgh Advocate an online blog of Town and City Council meetings.   

Mrs. Fisher, of Balmville, encouraged Ms. Bovino and Ms. Granger to keep working towards their goal and to trust the Town Board members. Things do take time and this Board does have Town residents’ interests at heart. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments from any of the Board members or the audience. 

There were no further questions.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.
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16. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:45 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
      __________________________       _______________________________
                             Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk      Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

